BRITANNIA SQUARE RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION
Annual General Meeting of the Britannia Square Residents’ Association
&
Neighbourhood Watch

held at

The United Reformed Church, Albany Terrace, Worcester
at

7.30 pm on Friday 13 November 2015
1. Chairman’s welcome and opening remarks:

The chairman, Anna Hooper welcomed everyone, particularly our guests, Councillor Lynn Denham, Councillor Simon Geraghty and Councillor Jabba Riaz; PCSO Kylee Berry, PCSO Linda Pawley and Heather Bainbridge from Worcester City Council.   We are most grateful to the United Reformed Church for the use of their building for our meeting and to our Councillors for their support of our activities and for assisting us in our endeavours.

Anna welcomed our new residents.
2. Attendance:
2.1 Apologies were received from:

Maureen Ball, Liz & John Prosser, Stephen & Jenny Preedy, Peter Ravenscroft & Sabrina Marshall,  Mike & Jean Hudson, Bryan Neville-Lee, Sonia Armstrong, Gwen Baker, David & Jan London, Clive & Noreen Collings, Rob Holdsworth, Nick & Ann Gilbert.
2.2 Those present were:
Chairman: Anna Hooper
Committee members: John Ball, Nicky Neville-Lee, Ian Terry, David Greenhill, Claire Dallaway and Kate Tait.
Other members: Toby Hooper, Julia Holdsworth, Sue & Ed Llewellyn, Robin Dallaway, Bob Matthews, Angela Lanyon, Carol & Stephen Inman, Vanessa Terry, Chloe & Andy Mills, Elaine Spalding, Susie & Tony Bettinson, Emma & Steve Banaghan, Jenny & Michael Goode, Lou & Wal Groves, Ella Blankstone and Nic Aston.
In attendance:  Councillor Lynn Denham, Councillor Simon Geraghty and Councillor Jabba Riaz; PCSO Kylee Berry, PCSO Linda Pawley and Heather Bainbridge from Worcester City Council.
3. Minutes:
The minutes of the meeting held on 14 November 2014 were approved.  There were no matters arising.
4. Election of Committee for 2015/16
Nicky Neville-Lee and Claire Dallaway have resigned from the Committee. The Chairman expressed her thanks to them for their work on the Committee.

David Greenhill thanked Anna for her four years serving as a very able Chairman of the Committee.

The following members stood for election or re-election to the Committee:

Anna Hooper

Ian Terry

David Greenhill

Robin Dallaway
Kate Tait

John Ball

They were proposed, seconded and elected unopposed.  Clive Collings will continue to serve as a co-opted member.  
5. Committee Members’ Reports:

For copies of all the Committee Members’ reports and minutes please see the pack issued at the meeting and published on our website, www.britanniasquare.org
Additional and significant matters are noted below.

5.1. Financial Report:

The Treasurer, Ian Terry presented the accounts for 2014/15 which were approved by the meeting.
5.2. Chairman’s Report:

Anna Hooper’s written report was issued to all present and Anna highlighted the main topics.  

Anna thanked particularly all the members who had volunteered for our street cleaning day and the street sign painting project, supported by Heather Bainbridge of Worcester City Council. 
Anna expressed the Committee’s gratitude to the United Reformed Church and RGS Springfield for providing venues for our events throughout the year.
5.3. Planning Report:

David Greenhill explained our active role in reviewing and commenting on Planning Applications which is core to our purpose as an Association.  David made available a file of all the applications that we had dealt with this year.  Full details of all the Planning Applications may be viewed on Worcester City Council’s website.  Members were advised not to rely solely on public displays of Planning Notices but to make use of the Council’s excellent website.
David noted the lack of a Tree Warden at present and that the maps of Tree Preservation Orders are considerably out of date.  Guidance on this topic is available on the Council’s website.
5.4. Neighbourhood Watch Report:

Nicky Neville-Lee expressed our thanks to our local PCSOs and PCs for their support.

We were grateful that there were no serious incidents in the preceding year of which we were aware.  Nicky continues to monitor the Neighbourhood Watch emails for anything of relevance to our area which would be communicated through our Neighbourhood Watch team.  This team meet annually to review progress.
 5.5. Highways and Lighting Report:
Kate Tait has been reassured that funding is still in place to complete the painting of all the lampposts in our area once a new contractor has been put in place.
The footpaths in Albany Terrace have been improved and we continue to press our Councillors to improve the dilapidated footpaths and roadways in Britannia Square.

We have pursued the possibility of a 20mph limit in the Square but we do not meet the requirements of current County policy on this and have been advised of the difficulties of enforcement.  We have been promised a traffic speed survey.

Members were reminded that potholes and faulty streetlights can be reported on the Council’s website – links to this are on our website.  Members reported prompt responses to their reports.
Heather Bainbridge assured us of the Council’s continuing support for our volunteer street cleaning and regular street sweeping by the Council’s staff, particularly in the autumn.

Several members expressed concern about HGVs and long vehicles failing to negotiate the tight corners into the Square and damage caused. Councillor Simon Geraghty agreed to ask the Highways Department to look into what signage is possible to discourage or exclude HGVs.
5.6. Wine Club Report:

John Ball’s report on the Wine Club’s social activities was issued at the meeting.  John invited any interested Residents to contact him for further details of future events.  More details are published on the Wine Club page of our website.
6. Any other business:
Tony Bettinson asked for views on how we might reach other members of our area who don’t attend our meetings.  The Committee advised that newsletters and invitations to our events are delivered to every house in our area, regardless of their membership status.  We hope that our new website will improve communication further.

Ian Terry has obtained copies of the 1939 Register for our area which can be made available to members researching their house history by contacting Ian.
7. www.britanniasquare.org – A Talk by Robin Dallaway:
Our newly elected Committee Member and Webmaster, Robin Dallaway demonstrated and explained our new website which he has created.  Robin showed us what a valuable resource this is for so many matters of interest to residents of our area.
Robin explained his hopes to expand various parts of the website, including the Residents Recommend area for trusted tradespeople and the Marketplace for items such as building materials of relevance to us.  Suggestions for new content are welcome from all members. 
8. Vote of Thanks:
On behalf of the meeting, Anna Hooper expressed her thanks and appreciation to Robin for his excellent work designing and creating our website.
